
Department of Planning and Budget 
2019 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB1409 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Mason 

 

3.  Committee: Education and Health 

 

4. Title: Assisted living facilities; requirement for licensed administrator. 

 

5. Summary:   Extends from immediately to within 14 days the time by which a licensed 

assisted living facility must notify the regional office of the Department of Social Services 

and the Board of Long-Term Care Administrators that the facility administrator has died, 

resigned, been discharged, or become unable to perform his duties. The bill also removes the 

provision that prohibits a licensed assisted living facility from operating under the 

supervision of an acting administrator more than one time during any two-year period unless 

authorized to do so by the Department of Social Services. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  None. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill does not have a fiscal impact.  It lengthens the time within 

which the Department of Social Services needs to be notified of a change in an assisted living 

facilities’ administrator’s status and removes the requirement that the Department must 

authorize an acting administrator, if said person is acting in the position for a second time 

within two years. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Social Services, 

Department of Aging and Rehabilitative Services 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


